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1. GENERAL 
 
 1.1 This Policy and Procedure Directive supersedes P.P.D. No. 96-10. 
 
 1.2 Regional Lab and/or District Construction Lab personnel will conduct periodic 
inspections of the various concrete batch plants and batching operations and will perform annual 
inspections of concrete mixer trucks. 
 
 1.3 As an option to ADOT inspection of the concrete batch plants and batching 
operations, the supplier may submit, to the Regional Materials Engineer, certification of their 
concrete production facilities from the National Ready Mixed Concrete Association (NRMCA) 
and/or Arizona Rock Products Association (ARPA).  Attachment #1 is an illustration of the 
NRMCA/ARPA certificate which is issued for concrete production facilities. 
 
 1.4 Attachment #2 shows an example ADOT inspection sheet for concrete mixer trucks.  
As an option to the annual ADOT inspection of concrete mixer trucks, the trucks may be 
inspected in accordance with the requirements of the National Ready Mixed Concrete 
Association (NRMCA) and/or Arizona Rock Products Association (ARPA).  Upon satisfactory 
completion of inspection, an inspection sticker shall be applied in a clearly visible location to the 
inside of the driver’s side door of the truck.  Attachment #3 gives an illustration of inspection 
stickers used by ADOT and ARPA.  Concrete mixers trucks that do not have a valid ADOT or 
ARPA sticker indicating the date of inspection will not be allowed to supply concrete to ADOT 
projects. 
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 1.5 Since inspections by the NRMCA/ARPA are currently done every two years, ADOT 
may perform inspections at anytime between NRMCA/ARPA inspections if deemed necessary. 
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ADOT CONCRETE MIXER TRUCK 

INSPECTION STICKER 
 

(Sticker shown above is larger than actual size.) 
 

(Sticker has silver lettering on a blue background) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ARPA CONCRETE MIXER TRUCK 

INSPECTION STICKER 
 

(Sticker shown above is larger than actual size.) 
 

(Sticker has silver lettering on a red background) 


